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President’s Corner, November, 2012 
Dean Herrington, President 
 

Before talking about November’s Meeting, I want to extend a special thanks to all who presented in last 
month's meeting: 
 
Seb Trost and Pat DeLaney -  great photos of the massive RV formation, and a "high prodution values" 
video done by Seb (5 hours of editing to get the 2 minute finished video), complete with music, sub-titles 
and fancy transitions between scenes.  Seb is obviously our video go-to guy. 
 
Peter Davis -  great shots of some great Oshkosh airplanes, and an overview of his aviation experiences 
spanning 13 airplanes and a few decades of flight.  The Lindberg story was fascinating.  Small world, 
huh? 
 
Roger Hansen -  HD video of his flight down the Chicago shorline, under the Class B, including a forlorn 
view of the former Meigs Field.  The finale was a squeaker into Chicago's Lansing airport. 
 
Terry Frazier -  very informative description of several Automatic Dependent Surveillance - Broadcast 
(ADS-B) capable devices, a comparison of their features and prices, and a description of the one he's 
currently installing in his ship.  Terry is now our resident ADS-B guru. 
 
Great meeting, thanks to all the presenters. 

 
THIS MONTH’S MEETING,  NOVEMBER 14

TH
   

This month we’ll be meeting at HND, and again the pre-meeting dinner will be at the Black Mountain Grill, 11021 S. 
Eastern Ave. (702-990-0990).  All who care to attend are welcome.  In order to make it more probable that we’ll all be able 
to order our food, finish dinner, and make it to the HND meeting room in plenty of time for our 7:30 start time, our dinner 
time remains 5:30 p.m.  
 
SOME AVIATION FREEBIES 
A swarm of spiders at 30,000 ft?   Fact or Halloween fiction?  Check out the Air & Space magazine website for the chilling 
answer:  http://www.airspacemag.com/multimedia/Spooky-Skies-174935661.html 
 
And while you’re there check out the other three million or so interesting aviation pix and stories. 
 
PAHRUMP YOUNG EAGLES EVENT REPORT 
Many thanks to all who helped make the October Young Eagles event in Pahrump a success, flying 36 kids.  Pilots were 
Ralph Millard, Dean Herrington, Roger Hansen, Terry Frazier, Chuck Hermann, Chad Tucker, Kevin Gregory, and Leo 
Fitzgerald (from the Pahrump chapter ).  Vital ground support was provide by Selina Herrington, Kathleen Jones, Linda 
Frazier, Sue Hansen and Randy Holland.  A big “Mucho Thanko” to all. 
 
THIS MONTH’S FLYOUT 
Mark your calendars for Saturday, Nov. 17

th
, when we’ll fly-out to our favorite BBQ spot, Waldos, at Lake Havasu.  

Yuuuummmm!  Look for a detailed flyer in a few days. 
 
THIS YEAR’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 
Mark your calendars everybody, this year’s Christmas Party with be Saturday, December 8, 2012, in the usual room in the 
terminal at HND.  This year’s speaker will be Robert K. “Bob” Gannon, and the title of his presentation will be “Dream it. 
Dare it. Do it:  to Timbuktu in a 182.”   
 
Chapter member dinner reservations open on Thursday, Nov. 1, and non-member reservations open on Nov. 15.  See the 
chapter website (www.EAA1300.org) for registration information and costs. 
See ya’ll on the 14

th
.  In the meantime, let’s all be careful out there, 

http://www.airspacemag.com/multimedia/Spooky-Skies-174935661.html
http://www.eaa1300.org/


 
Chapter 1300 Meeting Minutes from October, 2012 Meeting  
Seb Trost, Secretary 

 

CALL TO ORDER 7:31PM 

Welcome  

Last Call for 50/50 Drawing Tickets --  see Brian Prinzavalli 

Finish the Trivia questions 

Introductions – New Members (none),  

Guests – Dwane Findlay – getting back into building his Hummel again 

 

SPECIAL THANKS TO … 

Anne Capizzi and Kathleen Jones for the Desserts at the BBQ last month. 

Kathleen Jones and Selina Herrington for the desserts tonight. 

 

MAIN BUSINESS MEETING: 

 

Minutes of Last Meeting were read by Secretary Seb Trost.  A motion to accept the minutes as read was made 

by Peter Davis and Seconded by Dan Eikleberry. Motion passed.  

 

TREASURER’S REPORT (Last two months combined) 
Brian Prinzavalli, Treasurer 

 

    September, 2012 

Balance Forward From Last Months Report:  $2,436.57 
Income For The Month: 

50/50 Drawing                  25.00 

Total Income For The Month:           $25.00 

Subtotal:       $2,461.57  

Expenses For The Month: 

YE Event – Refreshments         85.06 

Name Badge              9.09  

Total Expenses For The Month:           94.25 

 

Balance Ending For The Month                $2,367.32    

 

                           October, 2012 

Balance Forward From Last Months Report:      $2,367.32 

Income For The Month: 

50/50 Drawing             62.00 

Total Income For The Month:             $62.00 

Subtotal:           $2,429.32 

Expenses For The Month: 

Refreshments – Meeting          $93.89 

Total Expenses For The Month:            $93.89 

 

Balance Ending For The Month:        $2,335.43   

 

A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as read was made by Rich Moynahan and Seconded by  Norm 

Wagner.  Motion passed.       

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

None 

 



 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Chapter Committee Reports: 

Tech Counselor -  Seb Trost – nothing to report 

Young Eagles - Ralph Millard – YE event panned for this Weekend at Pahrump. 

- 7AM open 

- 7:30AM Pilot briefing 

- 8:00AM Begin flying 

We will get a discount on fuel, and we expect to fly approximately 50-60 kids or so 

 

Fly-Outs and Social Events - Brian LaMontagne 

Big Bear Lunch October 20
th

 – flyer to follow. 

 

Webmaster -  Randy Holland – nothing to report 

Newsletter Editor -  Tom Mahon – nothing to report 
 

Darlene Trost will bring the gift basket for the Holiday speaker to the next meeting.  EAA Headquarters sent out a 

reminder that we can get discounts on new Ford products.  The Annual Holiday party for the Chapter will be on Sat, Dec 

8th, 2012. Guest Speaker will be Robert Gannon.  The title of his presentation is “Dream It, Dare It, Do It: To Timbuktu in 

a 182”, 

 

Program tonight: Oshkosh Reports 

 

AVIATION TRIVIA  CONTEST: Kathleen Jones 

 

50/50 PRIZE DRAWING:    Brian Prinzavalli 

And the big winner is … Helen Carlson, winning $44 

Additional winners – Rich Moynahan won a stack of 'Pilot Getaways' magazines and Sue Hansen won a stack 

of 'Aviation Consumer magazines. 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED at 9:33PM 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
Chapter 1300 Officers and Directors 

 
                                                                  President  Dean Herrington 
                                                                  Vice President  Robert Jones 
                                                                  Secretary  Seb Trost 
                                                                  Treasurer  Brian Prinzavalli 
                                                                  Board Member  Roger Hansen 
                                                                  Board Member  Kathleen Jones 
                                                                  Board Member  Brian Lamontagna 
                                                                  Web Administrator Randy Holland 
                                                                  Newsletter Editor Tom Mahon 

 
Please send all newsletter material to Tom Mahon at pilot121@yahoo.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


